

St Hugh of Lincoln RC Primary School

Glastonbury Road | Stretford | Manchester | M32 9PD

t. 0161 912 2906 | text. 07860 005 074

e. sthughoflincoln.admin@trafford.gov.uk

w. www.st-hughlincoln.trafford.sch.uk

@StHughPrimary

Friday 23rd June

Head Teacher: Mr M. Mountcastle

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope I find you and your families are all well.

Following Marks Mountcastle's promotion to CEO of a MAT the Governing board immediately commenced the task of finding his successor.

The Board of Governors have worked closely in conjunction with the LEA and Diocese over the last couple of months in seeking a replacement. We have advertised the position nationally and locally and have received a number of applications. We had a meeting of the recruitment panel last week to consider all applications but none of the applicants met the criteria we were looking for.

As a result we have put a robust contingency plan in place I am delighted to inform you that our assistant headteachers, Mrs Atherton and Mr Smith have been appointed as joint acting headteacher from September 2022. I am very confident that St Hugh of Lincoln and our pupils' education is in very safe hands and would ask that you give them your full support.

I will keep you informed of any relevant developments regarding the permanent position.

Thank you for your continued support and can assure you that your child's welfare and education is the Governing Board's number one priority.

Yours sincerely

Pat Breslin